
This bill is unconstitutional. You are simply making criminals out of tens of thousands of otherwise law 
abiding citizens who will not comply. While I am confident it will be over ruled by SCOTUS passing SB978 
sends a message that Oregon Legislators have themselves become lawless.  
Scott Marquardt 
Col, US Army ret. 
Philomath, OR 
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